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Issue 4 for 2001

New Contacts with European MPs.

Hilde Hawlicek (President of ISDUE), Sue Taylor (Treasurer) and Mikael von Nandelstadh (General Secretary of CSEEU) met with MEPs from the Party of European Socialists in Brussels on Monday 26 November 2001.


Barbara O’Toole (UK) and Christina Prets (Austria) lead the discussion which focused around the ways PES and ISDUE can work in conjunction and collaboration for mutual benefit. It was decided that PES would contribute summary details of educational discussion in the Parliament to the newsletter, seminars would involve offer the chance for PES and ISDUE participation, ISDUE and CSEEU contacts could be used as sounding boards for eliciting opinion on educational ideas. 

The possibilities of working collaboratively with the PES and increasing the information flow look promising for 2002 and beyond.

ISDUE Donations Account.

A new ISDUE bank account has been opened to receive donations. At the Congress held in Oporto summer 2001 Dr Lore Henkel made a very generous donation to ISDUE in memory of her husband Willi Henkel. He was one of the founder members of IUSDT (our former name) in 1951. In addition the name of Walter Linzi is also being honoured by this account with another generous donation made in his memory by Ruth Zschokke.

At the General Assembly it was agreed that this donation should be the starting point for an account that could be used to assist greater participation by countries unable to to do presently. ISDUE and the Congress of Oporto wish to express their sincere thanks to Lore Henkel for beginning this excellent initiative.

Anyone wishing to contribute to this account can do so either In cash to the Treasurer or by cheque payable to ISUE Donations in GB £sterling.

The details of the account are below.


Account Name:

ISUE Donations

Account number:
50728963


Code:


08 60 01


Bank:


Unity Trust Bank plc





Nine Brindleyplace





4 Oozells Square





Birmingham
B1 2HB

Bureau Meeting in Luxembourg.

A successful Bureau meeting of ISDUE was hosted in Luxembourg City by POSL during the weekend 30 November to 2 December 2001. The meeting was opened by Mady Delvaux, former Minister and current Councillor of Luxembourg Town, also Leader of the Group on Education. Also present to greet the meeting was Ben Fayot, former Chair of POSL and MEP, a councillor of Luxembourg Town as well. 

Mady Delvaux spoke of the concerns in education in Luxembourg especially concerning the report of the Pisa Study which will rank education in Luxembourg as the most costly of all the countries but will rank it much lower on effectiveness and efficiency.

Arrangements for next ISDUE Congress are proceeding well. The 48th Congress will take palce in Italy from 26 to 29 of July 2002. The precise city location is to be announced in the new year. The theme will be ‘Access and Success for All – Teachers and Learners in the learning society’. (Acesso e Sucesso per Tutti)


Unesco

Publications have been received from Unesco. Titles available include: ‘Vivre l’alphabetisation’, plus some titles from the series of books written by Africans for Africans with support from UNESCO – Un Sorcier ou un Malade (Mali),Le Secret du Bonheur (Togo), Les Parents Doivent Aller a l’Ecole (Benin), Le Reve de Yaba (Cote d’Ivoire) and Defi de la Jeunesse (Senegal).

Declaration of Oporto (introductory paragrah)

 passed at The 47th Congress of ISDUE 

50 years after the foundation of ISDUE at our congress in Oporto the new developments (globalisation, market-economic dynamics, information-technology, and growing tendency to ‘selfish society’) force us to state the following:

· Education is not a privilege but a human right

· All people have the right to information, knowledge, and success in education and life-long learning

· We demand the best education for all, for which purpose the state has to guarantee the framework for and the quality of education

· It is our aim, that all human beings in the world should be offered equal chances for education and the necessary support for the development of their individual resources.

The full text of this Declaration will be available in translation and when ready will be sent as an appendix to this Newsletter.

Stop Press !!!!!

Copies of the latest publication of ISDUE ’50 Years of ISDUE’ are now available from the Secretary and also from the Bureau member of each member country.

In the 50th Anniverary Brochure an error was made. The contributions on pages 44 and 45 should be attributed to Ruth Zschokke – our apologies for this error.
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 Activities in Brief  





The next ISDUE Bureau meeting will be held in Budapest during the weekend 1 to 3 March 2002.


The meeting will be held in conjunction with a seminar on the theme of ‘Social Directions in Education’.





Bookings for the hotel should  be made a month in advance directly to the Secretary, Hans Speiss.


  


Message from the Treasurer- 


Subscriptions for the financial year 1st July 2001 to 30 June 2002 are now due. Letters of request will be despatched in January 2002. Please ensure payment of this years subscription is recorded by the Treasurer by the 30 June 2002 (using bank transfer) or by 28 July 2002 in person (cash).





 Swiss Social Democratic Teachers – 7 Principles





The Swiss Social Democratic Teachers Organisation are piloting a questionnaire in member countries of ISDUE to reply in writing to the question below . Please send responses to Secretary of ISDUE and to Robert Wyss, Sagemattstra. 9, CH-2540, Grenchen, Switzerland. 





Welche Basisqualifikationen müssen Heranwachsende erwerben, um das Leben in einer sozialen demokratischen Gesellscaft mitagestalten -  zu können?


Which basic qualifications must young people acquire to take part in the life of a social democratic society?





 From the contributions you send a document will be produced that gathers together the principles for a conference in 2002 that will try to identify the seven most important political aspects.





Preparatory work was begun on formulation of this theme in Oporto and continues in the pilot study.
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 ISDUE Officers 2001/02  





President: Hilde Hawlicek


Address:  Wolsteingasse 32/3, 


A-1210  WIEN, Austria.


Tel    +43-1-40110/3450


Fax:  +43-1-40110/3737





Vice-President; Vitor Caio Roque


Address: Urb. Da Escola Lote, 1 ,


1 C 2530-244 -Lourinha


tel:   +91 9901838


Fax: +21 2229695


Email: croque@ps.parlamento.pt





Secretary:   Hans Spiess


Address:  Franz Liszt Gasse 1 A,


A-7210 MATTESBURG, Austria.


Tel:   +43-2626-62802


Tel:   +43-2626-62864


Fax:   +43-2626-6280216


Email: � HYPERLINK mailto:sloebgld@members.at ��sloebgld@members.at�





Treasurer:  Sue Taylor


Address:  53 Sedgley Road West,


TIPTON, West Midlands, DY4 8AB


England.


Tel:   +44-121-530-1040


Tel:    +44-1902-397613


Fax    +44- 1384-816566


Email:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:suetaylor@blueyonder.co.uk" ��suetaylor@blueyonder.co.uk�





ISDUE Commissions


European Commission


Secretary: Mikael von Nandelstadh


Vinkelgarten3 b A 5,


00170 HELSINKI, Finland


Tel: +358-9-1355061


Fax: +358-9-77477117


Email: nandelstadh@surfeu.fi





Latin-American Commission


Secretary: Lia Faria


Rua Rodolfo Dantas n:o 6 apto 402


Copacabana, RIO DE JANEIRO,


Brasil CEP 22020


Tel: +55-21-5410823


Fax: +55-21-717990





African Commission


Secretary: Fatou Seck Ka


HLM Route de Gossas, Villa n:o 94


DIOMBEL, Senegal


Tel: +221-9711332, +221-9711354
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